
STATE OF ILLINOIS  
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.   •   SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 •(217) 782-3516 FAX:  (217) 785-4111   

 
January 14, 2019 
 
Arnold Kimmel, CEO 
Franciscan St. James Health - Chicago Heights 
20201 S. Crawford Avenue 
Olympia Fields, Illinois 60461 
 
Re: 77 ILAC 1130.570 – Validity of Exemption and Reporting Requirements 

Exemption: #E-008-16 – Franciscan St. James Health, Chicago Heights 
 

Dear Mr. Kimmel: 
 
This is to acknowledge receipt of your notice of the completion of the exemption referenced above.  
Our records will be updated to show that the discontinuation of the 312-bed hospital located at 
1423 Chicago Road, Chicago Heights, Illinois was completed on September 7, 2018 the date stated 
in your letter completing the exemption. 
 
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of 
my staff at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.   
 
Sincerely,  

 

Courtney Avery 
Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
 
 
 

mailto:Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov
mailto:George.Roate@illinois.gov

